
 

 
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 

 

The City of Underwood will be holding a Public Hearing to review an application for a State Revolving 

Fund (SRF) loan and to make available to the public the contents of an environmental information 

document and the City of Underwood’s project plan.  These documents include design and 

environmental information related to the proposed improvements to the City’s wastewater treatment 

system. 

 

The proposed project includes the construction of improvements to the wastewater treatment system 

including approximately 1,000 linear feet of 12 inch sanitary sewer, flow measurement equipment, flow 

control equipment, manholes, blower building, UV disinfection, a LemTec Biological Treatment 

Process covered lagoon aeration system, and a diffuser outlet into Mosquito Creek.  The proposed 

construction area is located within the current wastewater treatment system property. 

 

The purpose of this Public Hearing is to inform area residents served by the City of Underwood Sewer 

Department of this proposed action, discuss the actual cost and user fees associated with this project, 

and to address citizen’s concerns, if any, with the plan. 

 

The Public Hearing location and time are as follows: 

 

 April 9, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. 

 Underwood City Hall 

 241 Third Street 

 Underwood, Iowa 51576 

 

All interested persons are encouraged to attend this hearing.  Written comments on this proposal may 

also be submitted prior to the hearing.  Questions regarding this hearing or the availability of 

documentation may be directed to Jeff Godwin, Project Manager at Snyder & Associates, 712-243-

6505.  Additionally, public comments can be sent to jgodwin@snyder-associates.com or SRF-

PC@dnr.iowa.gov. 
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